

THE BRINY BUGLE

April 8-15, 2016

FRIDAY, April 8		
Trash Pickup	Early Morning	
Pilates	8:30 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Richard Simmons Aerobics	9:15 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Water Aerobics by Tape	9:30 a.m.	Pool
Knitting	10:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Library Aides on Duty	10:00 - 11:00 a.m.	Library
Mah Jongg	10:00 a.m.	West Clubroom
Duplicate Bridge	6:30 p.m.	Community Center
Dominos	7:00 p.m.	West Clubroom
Dominos	7.00 p.m.	West Oldbroom
SATURDAY, April 9		
Ping Pong	6:00 p.m.	Community Center
Ting tong	oloo piiiii	Community Conton
SUNDAY, April 10		
Church (final of season)	10:30 a.m.	Auditorium
Chiselers Cleanup	12:00 p.m.	Chiselers Club
Chiselers Executive Meeting	1:00 p.m.	Chiselers Club
Bridge	6:00 p.m.	Community Center
Hand & Foot	7:00 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
	- 1	
MONDAY, April 11		
Paper & Aluminum Pickup	Early Morning	
Lawn Debris Pickup	Early Morning	
Chiseler Club Meeting (last of season	8:30 Coffee/9am Meeting	Chiselers Club
Pilates	8:30 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Richard Simmons Aerobics	9:15 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Water Aerobics by Tape	9:30 a.m.	Pool
Ad Hoc Committee Meeting	10:00 a.m.	Community Center
Knitting	10:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Sewing and Crafts	1:00 - 4:00 p.m.	Hobby Club
Library Aides on Duty	10:00 - 11:00 a.m.	Library
Duplicate Bridge	6:30 p.m.	Community Center
TUESDAY, April 12		
Trash Pickup	Early Morning	
Shuffleboard Club Meeting	8:30 Coffee/9am Meeting	West Clubroom
PickleBall	9:30 a.m.	Between Quonset 2 & 3
Zumba/Bokwa	9:30/11:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Sales & Rental Committee	10:00 a.m.	Community Center
Mah Jongg	10:00 a.m.	West Clubroom
Bridge	12:30 p.m.	Community Center
Pinochle	6:45 p.m.	Community Center
Board Games	7:00 p.m.	West Clubroom
	- 1	
WEDNESDAY, April 13		
Pilates	8:30 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Richard Simmons Aerobics	9:15 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Board Meeting	9:00 a.m.	Community Center
Beginning Bridge	9:00 a.m.	West Clubroom
Water Aerobics by Tape	9:30 a.m.	Pool
Library Aides on Duty	10:00 - 11:00 a.m.	Library
Beach Club Happy Hour	5:00 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Euchre (final for season)	6:45 p.m.	Community Center
Square Dance (final for season)	7:00 p.m.	Auditorium
,		
Board Games/Rummikub	7:00 p.m.	West Clubroom

THURSDAY, April 14		
Lawn Debris Pickup	Early Morning Only	
PickleBall	9:30 a.m.	Between Quonset 2 & 3
Zumba/Bokwa	9:30/11:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Coloring Book Club	1:00 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Pinochle	1:00 p.m.	Community Center
Open Games	7:00 p.m.	West Clubroom
FRIDAY, April 15		
Trash Pickup	Early Morning	
Pilates	8:30 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Richard Simmons Aerobics	9:15 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Water Aerobics by Tape	9:30 a.m.	Pool
Knitting	10:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Mah Jongg	10:00 a.m.	West Clubroom
Library Aides on Duty	10:00 - 11:00 a.m.	Library
Movie Night	6:30 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Duplicate Bridge	6:30 p.m.	Community Center
Dominos	7:00 p.m.	West Clubroom

* ARTICLES FOR THE NEXT BUGLE ARE DUE BY NOON ON TUESDAY, APRIL 12th *

IN MEMORY: Shirley Smith Hill, age 66 of Briny Breezes, Florida and Champaign, Illinois; formerly of Delray Beach and Highland Beach, unexpectedly passed away at home on Wednesday, March 30, 2016. She was born on November 1, 1949 to Edd Lee and Eleanor Smith.

Shirley is survived by her husband of 34 years, Michael Hill; three children, Bronwyn of Dublin, OH, Clinton and Brecken, both of Macomb, IL; ten grandchildren; two sisters, Elizabeth Brillhart and Kathy Odle; two brothers, Edd Lee Smith II, and John Smith; and several nephews and nieces.

A visitation will be held from 2pm to 4pm Saturday, April 2, 2016 at Boynton Memorial Chapel, 800 W. Boynton Beach Blvd., Boynton Beach. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to the American Heart Assoc., 7272 Greenville Ave., Dallas, TX 75231 or online at heart.org.

Sara Baker (renter A-9) died on Saturday April 2, 2016. Her 76th birthday would have been Sunday. We will all miss her terribly. We send our condolences to her family and friends.

THANK YOU FLAG RAISERS

Thanks to the following who raised our flag at the Ocean Clubhouse this season: Henry Greenwood, Harry Lynch, Patrick Duffy, Ray Oldis, Joe Sperazza, Jesse Brannen, Bill Kelly, Char Murray, Dick Laue, Don Lewis, Emma and Grammer, Tom Goudreau and Kevin Dwyer.

NEWSPAPERS Don't forget to cancel your newspaper subscription with the Palm Beach Post. Have a safe trip home. ~ Boating & Fishing

COMMUNITY CARING CENTER FOOD COLLECTION

If you have any food, cans unopened boxes or unopened toiletries that you wish to donate, please leaved in the box in the mailroom or on my patio (G-11). The center appreciates our donations which help supply groceries to local families.

ZUMBA UPDATE

No 9:30 Zumba 4/5 and 4/7 but will continue until 5/3. Questions contact Nancy Greenblatt L207

BBC-8: Best of BBC-8 repeats now through April!

BLOOD PRESSURE SCREENING

This has been a good year for checking blood pressures. The nurses did over 250. It is a good thing to keep track of your pressure and the nurses did give advice to a few people to see their doctors. The nurses that were there faithfully each week were: Bertha Hardison, Beth Farr, Linda Jannino, Mary Annis, Christine Adams and JoAnn Aldred. We all look forward to being there for you next season. ~ B. Foland

BOATING & FISHING/HOBBY CLUB: Any receipts that are outstanding after 4/8/16 will not be paid until November 2016. Thank you.

GARDEN CLUB HONORARY MEMBERSHIP

As is tradition, the Briny Breezes Garden Club was pleased to present to Briny's General Manager, Theresa Pussinen, an honorary membership to the Garden Club. President of the club Steve Adler made the presentation on behalf of the Garden Club's membership on March 31, 2016 in appreciation of Theresa's hard work and dedication to the Briny community. We look forward to seeing you and working with you again next year, Theresa.

CURTAIN RAISERS

The Curtain Raisers wish to thank the entire Briny Community for supporting "A Night at the Sandbar". The evening was a success in so many ways. This week was the final season meeting of the Curtain Raisers where a "cast party" luncheon was provided and election of 2016/2017 officers were held.

President: Andy Neureuther Vice-President: Bob Jurovaty Artistic Director – Michael Coppola

Treasurer – Sue Thaler Secretary – Norma Draper

The Curtain Raisers membership is open to everyone. We need more than just Actors and Singers. We also need people to help with the technical side of creating a show – sound, lighting, props, costumes, set design and construction, publicity and so much more. Join us and let the community see your talents – on or off the stage. We are all looking forward to an exciting 2016/2017 season and hope that you will all get involved in some way. Feel free to contact President Andy Neureuther (arneuts@gmail.com) or Artistic Director Michael Coppola (remike@comcat.net) during the summer with any questions of suggestions you might have. And don't forget to become a member next season.

CHURCH NEWS

The time has come to say goodbye to all our wonderful friends in Briny. We pray that we will all be together next season. The service last Sunday was a blessing. The choir sang the beautiful 'How Great Thou Art'. Eric Wolffbrandt blessed us with 'My Sins are Gone'. The choir, under the direction of Judy Nasby and Mary Fulton Kelley, pianist, have been truly faithful to the church services and we are truly thankful for the soloists and choir. We all look forward to being together next season.

Mike Bingham led us in the service. He spoke on the kingdom reality and hope. In God's time, the kingdom will come. There will be many false teachers and we have to be sure that we don't listen to them. In God's time, Christ will return and we will be ready. It was a good message and we thank Mike for being with us so many times.

We want to thank everyone for providing flowers for the services. This Sunday will be the last service. It has been a good season of worshipping the Risen Christ. We will be looking forward to seeing all of you in November. May the Lord bless you as you travel to your northern homes.

BUTTERFLY GARDEN UPDATE

On behalf of the Garden Club, we would like to extend a very special thank you to Eden and his crew of Community Gardens of WPB for the wonderful job they did in addressing the overgrown trees within the Butterfly Garden. We greatly appreciate your time, hard work and expertise in bringing these trees back to a manageable state. As previously explained, these trees being overgrown were having a negative impact on the other foliage that require more sunlight. We were aware that the aesthetics of the garden would temporarily be compromised, but rest assured within one or two seasons it will be difficult to notice that these trees had been touched at all. Thanks also to the Garden assessment committee as well: Bobbie Williams, Darlene Lozuaway, Patti Giardalas and Ron Levesque.

LIBRARY NEWS

The following **new DVD** purchased by Paul Ruopp in memory of Sal Guarneri. Sal & his wife Ellie have been renters here for many years and are "the best dancers in the park."

Room - 2015 Held captive for seven years in an enclosed space, a woman and her 5-year-old son finally gain their freedom, allowing the boy to experience the outside world for the first time. Nominated for four Academy Awards.

Summer Hours:

Summer hours have begun and are posted as Mondays, Wednesdays & Fridays 10:00 - 11:00. We often "flex" those hours so if you cannot find someone to help you, please leave us a note.

Bookmobile

The bookmobile continues to be very popular with our Briny readers. If you haven't yet - visit! It's parked beside the pool on Fridays 1:30 - 2:30. Next visit is April 15.

Audio-Books are available for you to take on your trip home. Those do not need to be checked out. Just return them when you come back in the fall if you can - if not that is ok too. They are all donated except a few & those are marked to be returned.

FRIDAY NIGHT MOVIE & DISCUSSION 6:30 to 8:30 - Ocean Club House TV Lounge

Friday April 15th marks the 104th anniversary of the sinking of the TITANIC. In memory of those who died that morning we will be showing the 1953 film TITANIC. This classic, based on the true-life history of the famed ocean liner, centers on one family's life aboard this fateful voyage.

GARDEN CLUB CHANGE OF DATE

Although the Garden Club had submitted its dates of events in advance, the organization has graciously agreed to reschedule its date to March 1st for our Mad Hatter Tea Party, in order to accommodate other activities. Please take note that in doing so the Garden Club's Mad Hatter Tea Party will now be held on Wednesday, March 1st at the Ocean Clubhouse from 2-4pm. Start your creative juices flowing now for there will be a variety of categories in which your hat could win. In addition to door prizes and 50/50 raffle, there will be the coronation of the king and queen of hearts, the infamous and mysterious rabbit, lots of refreshments and much more. As before, it will be one of Briny's social events of the season. Ticket prices are \$10 per person. Looking forward to seeing everyone there.

AD HOC COMMITTEE

Ad Hoc Committee on Rules and By-Laws: Thank you to those of you who signed up to participate in this Ad Hoc Committee. We do have an important charge specifically to review Rules Section A. 1-4. We would like to meet once now before the season ends so that we can further delineate the charge and research our options over the summer months and be prepared to make a recommendation to the Board in the late fall. Decisions on Guests specifically fall over into our concerns with parking. Let's meet Monday, April 11 at 10 a.m in the Community Center. Plan on an hour. If you did not sign up to be on this Ad Hoc Committee and would like to join us for this endeavor, please show up and we can get you involved. Thanks. Susan Brannen sjbrannen28@gmail.com or 585-734-4890. If you call, please leave a message. As per advice from our Police, I typically do not answer if I do not recognize the phone number but will certainly call you back.

SCORES

Tuesday Bridge 3/29 1. Joanne Long 2. Nancy Yocum 3. Ruth Zavitz
Dup. Bridge 4/1 N/S 1. Holden/Long 2. Nyes E/W 1. Barnes/Braunreuther 2. Allred/Faris
Euchre 3/30 1. Jerry Miller 2. Roger Grove 3. Pat Barnes

TOWN NEWS

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR TOWN HALL

There is an opening on the Town Council for an **Alderman** to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of Ira Friedman from the Council. The Town Council has five aldermen and the mayor and meets every month year-round on the fourth Thursday of each month. Town Council members are required by law to be registered voters in the Town of Briny Breezes, but do not need to be homesteaded. Council members should be able to be present at meetings year-round, for the most part.

Individuals interested in being appointed to fill the Alderman opening should bring their Voter's Registration card to Town Hall.

There are two openings for alternate members on our **Planning & Zoning** board. The P&Z Board does not meet regularly every month, but among the possible topics that may be discussed in the upcoming year might be a golf cart crossing over State Road A1A or use restrictions of Old Ocean Blvd. The only requirement for P&Z board members is to be either a shareholder in Briny Breezes Inc. or a resident. Volunteers do not need to live here full time or be homesteaded and do not have to be registered to vote in Briny Breezes. Individuals interested in being appointed to the P&Z openings should bring proof of residency or ownership to Town Hall.

MANAGER NEWS

As many of you may have heard we started our walk through of the community looking for safety issues and needed repairs. Two districts have been completed and we will be doing the same for the remaining districts in the next few months. It was noted that there are sheds that are not in compliance with the rules. According to our Rules Appendix II, Regulations #6. "Utility cabinets shall be permitted provided it does not exceed 3 feet in depth, 6 feet in width and 6 feet in height, and is placed a minimum of 5 feet from the rear corner of the mobile home parallel and flush to the mobile home wall and suitably anchored to the wall and slab (7 feet minimum from the rear lot line on the patio side.) A utility cabinet the size of which does not exceed 20 inches in depth, 4 feet in width and 6 feet in height may be installed on the patio side, parallel to the mobile home, provided it does not extend closer than 1 foot to the rear corner of the mobile home. No cabinets permitted in District IV with 24 foot wide units, except lots O-213, O-214, O-215, Q-213, Q-212, R-211, R-211, R-212, T-211, T-212, T-210, U-209 and U-210. No cabinets on any lot that would infringe on the set-back requirements, detract from the appearance of the lot, or be a nuisance to a neighbor. "If you have a shed that is not in accordance, please move it as specified and save the General Manager and a group of volunteers a lot of time.

BEFORE LEAVING BRINY FOR THE SUMMER

Before each stockholder departs for the season, they must close their unit or provide the office with the name of the person responsible to closing the unit before June 1. For stockholders that live within 100 miles of Briny, the office must have the location and contact phone number for these "local stockholders".

All units not closed by June 1 due to pending work on the unit must have that work completed and the unit closed by July 1 in order to insure that all units for absentee (living >100 miles away) owners are closed before we reach the "heart" of hurricane season (July-September). This requires a letter from the stockholder to the office naming the persons conducting the work and responsible to close the unit after the work is complete but no later than July 1.

Please make sure to secure your home properly for hurricane season (June 1 to November 30). All patio furniture, bicycles, BBQ's, hanging items, trash cans, hoses and any miscellaneous items must be removed from the outside of units. It is not recommended to store BBQ propane tanks in or under your units. If you have a shed or Large LP gas tanks, they must be tied down securely.

Plants and Bushes: Stockholders are responsible for keeping their plants trimmed and areas weeded during the summer. All plants must be trimmed back away from the streets. Before you leave, please make arrangements to have someone take care of your landscaping.

STEPS TO CLOSING MOBILE HOMES

- 1) Take pictures of mobile home.
- 2) Forward mail and suspend newspaper delivery.
- 3) Give keys to your caretaker and the Briny Office.
- 4) Fill out emergency contact information form and return to the Briny Office and notify the office when you are leaving.
- 5) Take one Briny ID Badge with you for re-entering Briny after hurricanes.
- 6) Replace air-conditioning filters and turn off hot water switch and breaker / drain hot water heater tank.
- 7) Empty food from the refrigerator, block the door open or leave running with water only inside and put vegetable oil in garbage disposal.
- 8) Put RV antifreeze in bottom of dishwasher, washing machine and all drains
- 9) Disconnect cable and electric from TV's and unplug all electrical items except refrigerator if left running. Disconnect telephone and answering machine and remove batteries.
- Set humidistat and thermostat turn off electric breakers except for A/C.
- 11) Put out new roach pills and powder under cabinets and drawers. Put out ant traps in kitchen.
- 12) Set out pans of kitty litter and charcoal.
- 13) Cover toilet and toilet tank with Saran Wrap to seal and clean out garbage can and place inside.
- 14) Remove batteries from TV remote, flashlights, calculator, radio and smoke detector.
- 15) Remove address books, phone books, cameras and important papers Open all closet doors and drawers / leave clothes dryer sheets in all rooms.
- 16) Trim all bushes back remove all seasonal flowers.
- 17) Turn off water to mobile home / remove outside handle. Disconnect and put water hose and reel inside mobile.
- 18) Clean grill and place inside mobile home, clean rain gutters and check roof for leaks.

MAILBOX KEYS: Many of your neighbors have installed mailbox key locks to replace the combination locks. If you are interested, you do not have to be here. You can call the office and mail in your payment of \$40.00. It's best to do it before the height of the season, otherwise there may be a delay in the installation.

SOUTH LOT: Effective immediately any boat trailer, boats, RV's, cars etc. that is left in the South Lot without a current south storage lot decal (maroon) will be towed at the owners expense.

AT & T: Vacation Mode Suspension is a charge of \$5.00 per month per service item. It is all or nothing – suspend all or suspend nothing.

BUT if you CANCEL internet for a month (or 6 or 7), cable will stay on. Then when you return, you call and reconnect internet. There is no fee monthly or reconnect fee charge.

BUGLE INFO: As the season comes to an end, your final weekly Bugle will also be your first monthly summer Bugle! April 15th & 22nd are regular weekly Bugles. April 29th Bugle will be the monthly May Bugle, so be sure to get any May 2016 info to me in by Tuesday, April 26th. Thank you and have a wonderful summer!